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To provide hope for the sick and disadvantage children of Simbu. 

To fund the medically ill children who require complex operation or medication not 

available locally.  

We believe every child deserves to feel loved, to be safe, to have opportunities for a  

better future and to know that there will always be someone to care for them. Every 

child deserves a bright beginning and the chance to determine the 

course of his or her own destiny 

 

 www.simbuchildren 
foundation.org 

PNG LNG K10,000 PLEDGE HONOURED  

The PNG LNG pledge of K10,000.00 last December to SCF was honoured on the 20th of 

February. The cheque was presented to SCF at the PNG LNG corporate office at    

Konedobu, Port Moresby. 

On behalf of the SCF executives, members and volunteers I wish to thank PNG LNG for 

their donation to supporting the work of SCF.  We will continue to reach out and give 

hope to sick children especially those who will require operations that are rarely       

performed in this country, for example, the operation open heart. Thankyou PNG LNG 

for your kind hearted donation. 

     Jimmy Drekore 

          President 

SUPPORTING KOMBA BUNDO 

Komba Bundo is an inspiration to the kids at MOLC as the first successful student from the care centre 

to make it to a University. George Ulka led the way to Kondiu Secondary and Komba followed now 

Komba is leading the way to university. There will be more kids like George and Komba following 

their footsteps as both are success stories at the centre. Komba’s tuition fee is fully sponsored by   

Martin van der Palen but needs support for his other day to day needs hence thanks to Dua Steven 

(K200.00) and Jimmy Drekore (K100.00)  and Rossie Kambua (K100.00) for their donation. Any-

one who wishes to support Komba Bundo please get in touch with Jimmy through email or 72725826.   

        Dua Steven       Komba Bundo & Jimmy                Rossie Kambua & daughter PJ 

The Yal Ingu Association in Lihir island has donated K400.00 to 

SCF to set up an orphanage account. Yal Ingu Association is 

formed by Simbus in Lihir island to help themselves with their     

internal affairs and at the same time support SCF as Team Lihir. Left 

Richard Dambe, Team Lihir Coordinator present to SCF President 

the K400.00 donation to set up the orphanage account. The idea of 

the orphanage account came up after Richard Dambe, Seli Garap and 

Jimmy Drekore (Team Lihir) visited Irugl, Mother of Life Centre and 

saw the need to support MOLC. The orphanage account is an account 

that will be used to support all orphans in Simbu. The account hasn’t 

been opened yet as the SCF executives will deliberate on it and    

advise the go ahead once approval is granted. 
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Sir Joseph Nombri Memorial Hospital (SJNMH) recently called a biomedical engineer to go up and fix 

their medical equipments. When he attended to the Paediatric Ward’s equipment, he did them for free 

and advised the hospital management that it was his service to Simbu as a SCF volunteer. SCF wishes 

to thank Nick Tagep for his service to fixing the Children’s Ward equipment. 

THANKYOU NICK TAGEP 

OKUK MORI IS THE SCF HONRARY CHAIRMAN IN SYDNEY 

SCF President has nominated Mr Okuk Mori Rogerson to be the SCF Honrary  

Chairman in Sydney. Thankyou Okuk Mori for accepting and we trust you will do 

your utmost best to be SCF’s ambassador.   

“Jimmy I am honoured and humbled. Thank you President and SCF PNG. I 

will endeavour to represent your values, your mission and vision with total  

commitment, respect and integrity and value to SCF from my end. God Bless 

and God Speed, to us all in SCF's global family”  Okuk Mori Rogerson 

Okuk Mori is initiating an Official PNG Independence Ball in Sydney, Black Tie do 

to be hosted in September. Those in Sydney please give Okuk Mori your support.  
Okuk Mori 

JOHN KAMA DISCOVERED LITTLE KAUPA IN GUMINE 

After the SCF night on Dec 22, I headed to the village for my down time 

and met this energetic young kid outside my gate the next day. My heart 

sobered and I couldn't hold back my tears when I saw him as I was away 

from the village for a while and never met him and heard of what happened 

to him. At a distance in a crowd was the village councillor whom I called 

over and asked him what happened and he said, his name is Kaupa Paia. At 

the age of 2, he was left sleeping in the house under a candle light while his 

parents were away gambling and became a victim of candle blaze house 

fire. He was luckily saved by an uncle but had to survive with extreme first

-degree burn with extensive body and skin deformities. He urgently needs 

further skin grafting and plastic surgery as his body is struggling to acco-

modate his normal growth and from time to time he would experience 

painful skin cracks due to the restrictive elasticity of his skin. Jimmy and 

the team, I don't know the procedures of how to get Simbu kids onto your 

program but if there is a space, please accommodate Kaupa Paia. God bless Little Kaupa 

SCF Matron Dr Magdalynn Kaupa, Highlands Regional Paediatrician, in Mt Hagen general hospital 

has taken up little Kaupa’s case. Little Kaupa is put on notice and will be seen by visiting  Interplast 

Team when they visit Mt Hagen general hospital this year. The Interplast team provides free recon-

structive surgery and empower local medical personnel by building their capacity to act independently. 

ROBERT NILKARE DONATES BABY COTS TO KUNDIAWA SJNM 

It was a timely donation from Mr 

Robert Nilkare to donate 10 baby 

cots to SJNMH. Acting CEO, Sr 

Anna Waim thanked Robert and 

said the donation was timely as the 

old ones were starting to fall apart. 

The new ones came with drip stand 

unlike the old ones, in addition Mr 

Nilkare also donated a cheque of 

K1000.00 to find pillows for the 

baby cots. Thankyou Robert Nilkare 

for your continued support to 

SJNMH. Far left: Robert Nilkare 

and SCF President with the mic.   
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The Crocodile Prize is PNG’s national 

writing competition established in 2010 

by PNG Attitude and Post Courier. 

“to encourage and publish Papua New 

Guinean writers and to provide opportuni-

ties for the people of PNG to read their 

own literature.” Prof. Keith Jackson 

 

It was initially run by Keith Jackson and 

Phil Fitzpatrick and now the 2013  

competition is organised by the newly  

established PNG Society of Writers,    

Editors and Publishers (SWEP). 

It has 7 categories as per the advertisement  

and carries with it K5000 prize money for 

each category. Entry forms can be        

obtained from crocodileprize@gmail.com  

 

If you don’t win you still have the chance 

to get your poems, stories or essays  

published in the anthology hence I would 

encourage everyone out there to have a go 

at it. You’ll never know your potential 

until you give it a try. 

 Jimmy Drekore 

 2011 Poetry Winner 

 SWEP Vice President 

THE CROCODILE PRIZE 2013 - ENTRIES OPEN 

REST IN PEACE CHRISTOPHER SIRA WAMIL 

Years of investment and hard work by our hardworking parents can be snapped 

just like that if we are not too careful. Late Christopher Sira Wamil graduated at 

UPNG in 2010 and left a young family too soon from a terrible car accident in 

Ungai, Eastern Highlands province. His passing is a great loss to the Dinga Korul 

tribe in Sinasina. 

EULOGY FOR LATE CHRISTOPHER SIRA WAMIL 

Christopher Sira Wamil was born at the Goroka Base General Hospital on the 17th 

April 1984 to Brian Mogmane Wamil and Wel Diba. He is the first born from that 

marriage. He grew up in Goroka, Eastern Highlands Province. When he reached 

school age in the year 1988, he attended Salvation Child-Care Pre-School in 

Goroka. In the year 1989, he did his preparatory at Goroka International              

Pre-School. From the year 1992 - 1997 he successfully completed his primary education at Kesavake 

Primary school in Henganofi district. After completing Gr 6 in 1997 he was selected to do Gr 7 at  

Asaroka Lutheran High school between 1998 and 2001. He then went on to do Gr 11 & 12 at Goroka 

Secondary School. In 2005 he was selected to do Science foundation at UPNG however he decided to 

switch course and did his first year Human Resource Management in 2006. On the 4th of April 2007 

he met his wife, Vibbie Move who was studying law. On the 28th of March 2009, they witnessed the 

birth of their first born son, Brian Mogmane Wamil. He completed his 4yrs of his degree program on 

the 14th October 2009 and began work with the department of personnel management as a research 

officer in January 2010. On the 16th April 2010, he graduated from UPNG with a Bachelor in Human 

Resources Management. On the 4th of June 2010, saw the birth of his second child, Tigal Elizabeth 

Wamil. His third born child Nancy Goiye Wamil was born on the 26th of June 2011. On the 31st of 

July 2012, he resigned from the department of personnel management to commence his official duties 

with ICCC– Highlands regional office in Goroka. The ICCC has been his employer since then till his 

ultimate death between 1 & 2 am on the 2nd of March 2012. Chris you have left a big vacuum in our 

hearts as you have departed too soon, we'll always remember your gentleness, may you rest in peace. 

Late Chris Wamil 
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UBUNTU - I AM BECAUE WE ARE 

 

 

 

1st and 2nd April is set to be an historic moment for Simbu when the province will host her first     

provincial forum since former Governor late Fr Lui Ambane hosted one. The province needs her sons 

and daughters to come together, put their heads together, combine their hearts and walk in one  

direction, just like the story of the little kids above: Ubuntu, “I am because we are” 

 

Abstracts are been sent through and the forum organising committee is hard at work. The forum will 

be fully sponsored by the office of the governor, Hon Noah Kool and supported by Simbu Provincial 

Government. Some of the presenters are Dr Clement Waine, Dr Musawe Sinebare, Mr Francis Kaupa, 

Mr Mawe Mungul to name a few. The two day event will 

see various papers presented, questions and discussions 

will follow. The committee will then collect all the papers 

and recommendations, make a summery and present to 

the provincial government. 

 

Thankyou to those on the ground, hard at work:  

Wako Koglkia, John Pasuke, Mathias Kin, Maria Wau 

and other committee members John Muka, Conrad  

Kumul and Bomai Witne. 

SIMBUS HELPING SIMBU FORUM 

Maria and Wako hard at work 
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LIHIR CORNER - BY SELINIA GARAP 

The Kongo Coffee Story 

August 29th, 2012..SCF Team Lihir bring their first batch of Kongo Coffee beans to Lihir Island – a 

plan to do fundraising to help support SCF endeavours. 

The beginning of the 

coffee story 

 

Left: Team Lihir  

displays various Kongo 

Coffee products. 

Right:  Phil Cutts,    

Assets Management 

Coordinator enjoys his 

Kongo Coffee 

 

“Not long after starting here, I missed having a good cup of coffee, and started looking around for a 

cheap coffee machine and then got to try quite a few different types of beans…. The Kongo range is 

my favourite, particularly the Karimui and Elimbari. Developing a taste for these led to another  

problem. Supply! …..As soon as I learnt that Selinia had a regular supply, that problem was solved. 

When we get visitors to the island, and they are looking for coffee, it’s easy to recommend them to 

Selinia as she normally has a good selection here. We don’t mind paying a small premium buying 

from you, as we know the profits go to a good cause. Thanks for keeping the supply on hand, and I’m 

sure we will continue to support you and the children of Simbu” – Phil Cutts. 

 

The idea is to brew our own coffee 

and that way, when others come 

and share a cuppa with us, they can 

buy some of the coffee too and  

help the SCF cause. I don’t drink 

much coffee, but since the coffee 

machine came, I’ve been having 

quite a lot of coffee – Andrew Cox  

(Andrew bought the coffee       

machine especially for that reason. 

Thank you Andrew Cox!) 

 

I love the Kong Coffee 

beans, I buy the ground to have here, but the beans I take home to Darwin, NT, Australia. Glad to  

support the cause, and enjoy the coffee – Jim Allcorn 

There are other Newcrest Mining Ltd employees who visit, especially expats, who buy coffee from 

SCF – Yal Ingu Lihir, and most buy more than 1 when they hear about the purpose behind the sales.  

The “townies” or NML residential also meet us after work to purchase coffee, and I hear it’s a real hit 

with the wives. We are privileged to be working with other  people, especially the expats, who have 

supported us so much indirectly over the last 7 months. We thank them always with our hearts. The 

proceeds go towards whatever way we see we can fit into the SCF agendas. 

 

Our biggest support and customer is NCS Lihir -  Thankyou NCS Lihir for buying our Kongo Coffee. 

“It is very important in having a good relationship with our local businesses in PNG and a great cause 

that NCS Lihir is more than happy to support the Simbu Children Foundation 

(SCF) by purchasing your coffee to help our children that suffer 

from heart disease etc; and its also a great example to how NCS 

Lihir (our locally owned company) supports such a foundation in 

our Country.” – Theresia Astabeh  

 

Right: The man that initiated the relationship between SCF and 

NCS, Tony Saldana – Supply Chain Manager/NCS Lihir 

 

Left: Andrew Cox  

Snr Fleet Reliability Specialist 

Above: Jim Allcorn - Heavy 

Equipment Fitter Mechanic  

Theresia  Tony Saldana 
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Karimui

Pawaia People

THE FORGOTTEN PEOPLE OF PAPUA NEW GUINEA
Taan Saio is from Soliabeno village at the far 
Southern end of Simbu in the Karamui Nomane 
district. Taan comes from Pawaia ethnic group of 
people living in council ward 27 of Haia in Karamui 
LLG and council wards 20, 21, 22 & 23 of Baimuru 
LLG in the Gulf province. Soliabeno is one of the five 
villages spreading along the Simbu side of Pio river 
bordering Gulf & Simbu province where basic 
government services never reach them because of 
isolation and jungle terrain with fast flowing rivers. 
People easily dye of common curable disease 
because of no health centre to attend. Taan Saio lost 
4 of his children in such cases and in 2011 December 
ƘŜ ƭƻǎǘ Ƙƛǎ ǎƻƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƳŀƭŀǊƛŀΦ ¢ŀŀƴΩǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ 
continue in the next newsletter...

By Mr Raphael Komainde  

Soliabeno 
Haia 

L to R: Jimmy, Raphael Komainde & Taan Saio

MY PEOPLE 

Bush Poet 

 

There is no hospital 

There is no aid post 

There is no road 

There is no school 

But there are people 

 

Where do mothers give birth? 

Is there medicine for the sick? 

What do they wear? 

What about education? 

These are my people 

 

They carry the sick through the jungles 

If dead they are buried in the jungles 

Children are given birth in the jungles 

If dead they are buried in the jungles 

These are my people 

 

Families have been washed away 

When crossing rivers 

Pregnant mothers sent away 

When in labour 

These are my people 

No one heard their cries 

No one seen their tears 

Not all will see tomorrow 

They live under the canopy 

These are my people 

 

Moneaa I’m coming home 
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SCF Executives and Team Coordinators 

MATRON  
Dr MAGDALYNN 

KAUPA 

WAU KUA  
North QLD  
Coordinator  

Email:  
wau.kua@ 
gmail.com  

RAYMOND WOU  
Simberi Coordinator  

Email: 

rlahoapo@ 

alliedgold.com.au 

IAN STRACHAN  
Ok Tedi Coordinator  

Email:  
Ian.Strachan 
@oktedi.com 

JOHN MUKA  
WA Coordinator  

Email:  
John.Muka@citicpaci

ficmining.com 

PRESIDENT  
JIMMY DREKORE  

Email: 

simbuchildrenfoun-
dation@gmail.com  

V. PRESIDENT  
WILLIAM MOND  

Email: 

william.mond@  
newcrest.com.au 

TREASURER 
MARGARET NARESO  

Email: 

margaret.nareso@ 
interoil.com  

 

RICHARD DAMBE  
Lihir Coordinator  

Email: 

richard.dambe@ 
newcrest.com.au 

PATRICK LEVO  
POM Coordinator  

Email: 

bigpatpng@ 
gmail.com  

EXECEUTIVE 
SECRETARY 

ANDREW KURIA  
Email: 

Andrew.Kuria@  
ashurst.com 

PATRON  
KENNEDY WEMIN  

ADMINISTRATOR  
FRANCIS NII  


